
 
Friday 15th March 2024 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
It has been another remarkable 
week for Penpol students out and 
and about in the community.  
 
The minibus returned from 
Wednesdays’ Penwith Swimming 
Gala considerably heavier than it 
left, following this incredible medal 
haul. With many Penpol swimmers 
competing regularly in Surf Lifesaving 
events outside of school, this 
impressive team performed 
outstandlingly and did themselves 
proud in each event entered. Thank 
you all for being wonderful 
ambassadors for Penpol once again.   

 
We fielded two teams in 
this week’s Lego League 
Cornwall Finals at 
Culdrose. Each performed 
exceptionally and we 
could not be prouder.   
 
The Year 6 team won Best 
Robot Performance on 
Wednesday whilst Year 5 
earned the Breakthrough 
Award on Thursday.   
 
Very well done all and 
particular thanks to Jacob 
Woolcock and Paul 
Hudson for all their hard 
work! 
 

Thank you once again to our Year 6 Food Warriors who delivered 
bags and bags of your donations to the Hayle Food Bank drop off 
point at Asda this week. If you are struggling with the cost of food 
currently, you are not alone and help is out there. Please get in 
touch if we can support in any way.   

 



Next week is STEM Week at Penpol.  Throughout the week, children will be engaging in all 
manner of exciting lessons designed to celebrate Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Maths. Watch this space to see what we get up to! 
 
International Neurodiversity Week also starts on Monday. We are proud of the 
neurodiversity represented at Penpol and are determined to support every 
neurodivergent child to be proud of themselves and their differences. You can find some 
fantastic resources to explore at home here: https://www.neurodiversityweek.com/. 
 
Reception classes are currently looking for any old paint rollers, fence paint brushes, 
empty spray bottles, squeezy bottles or pump action bottles. If you have any you could 
spare, please drop them in to class or the office. 
 
Finally, thank you for your support during today’s Red Nose Day celebrations! 
 
Wishing you all a restful weekend.  
 
 
Chris Chislett (he/him) 
Headteacher 
head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk 
 
 
 
 


